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Scenario B – Merger or Bust… 

It is November 2019. 

Brexit has happened, and together with the reduction in the 
tuition fees cap, the majority of UK universities are 
experiencing reduced income at a time when the majority of 
their staff and physical costs are still high. 

Some smaller HEIs have been well placed to deal with these 
pressures, offering highly specialised courses in high demand 
from UK and international students. 

Others however have seen student numbers plummeting, and even with the change of 
government earlier in the year manifesto reassurances about transition funding for lost tuition or 
research funding have not turned into action. HE and FE funding is low on the political agenda. 

A handful of small HEIs have already confirmed they will be closing after the 2020/21 academic 
year and are not accepting new students. Around 20 others, most of them ECC members, are in 
active merger talks with larger HEIs. These include about 12 ECC members and 4 or 5 non-
members. 

It is highly likely therefore that from 2020 ECC will ‘lose’ around 15 small members, many of 
whom will be absorbed within existing larger HEIs. In annual fee terms this represents some 
£60-65,000 of lost income. Our costs would remain approximately the same, with potentially a 
small saving in reduced travel costs as the number of single ‘inclusive’ (free) days delivered would 
reduce. 

• What are the ‘red flag’ indicators that would tell us this scenario was becoming a reality? 
Having spotted those red flags, what short-term actions need to be initiated? 

• What are the identifiable risks? What risks become opportunities? What risks just require 
being identified and managed out (what is the approach to manage them?)? What risks are 
will require a change in strategy (and what might the change be?) to manage or take full 
advantage of the opportunity? 

• Do we have the capability to tackle the risks and make the most of the opportunities (think 
about ECC’s strengths and weaknesses)? 

• What implications would there be for ECC if we didn’t change anything in response to this 
scenario? 

• How might we need to change our service or member offering? 
• Identify key finance risks and suggest potential actions to manage these risks


